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VILLAGE SHOP 
 

Post Office services are available here: 
Monday, Tuesday, Friday 10am to 12 noon 

Wednesday 9am to 11am 
 
• Postage stamps 
• Letters and parcel post 
• Cash withdrawals from most  
 major banks 
• Cash and cheque deposits 
• Vehicle tax renewals 
• Utility bill payments 
• Phone top-ups 

 
PLEASE SUPPORT THIS SERVICE TO KEEP IT HERE! 

HEDGEHOG NEWS MAY 2023 
 

As spring arrives lots of hedgehogs will begin to coming out of hibernation 
looking for mates and food supplies.  If you are able to keep your hedgehog 
food stations, in and around the village running with plenty of water and 
food to ensure our hedgehogs have plenty to eat and drink, it would be very 
much appreciated.  
 
ADVICE ON WHAT TO DO FOR A HEDGEHOG FRIENDLY VILLAGE  
As well as providing access to roam, here are some other things to do to 
help hedgehogs;  
• Before using a strimmer, make sure the area to cut is clear  
• For a couple of days after applying wood preservative at ground level, 

protect your work from hedgehogs who like to lick it! It makes them 
very poorly. 

• Stop or reduce the amount of pesticides and poisons used. 
• Move piles of rubbish to a new site before burning them. 
• Ensure netting is kept at a safe height. 
• Check compost heaps before digging a fork in. 
• Cover drains and deep holes. 
• Ensure there is an easy route out of ponds and pools. 
• A hedgehog lying in the sun wobbling as it walks or with flies around it 

needs help. Use a gardening glove to collect it up, bring it indoors in a 
cardboard box and cover with an old fleece or towel. 

 
Call Ali 0773 405 3699 or Jo 0771 755 2624  
Thanking you all for supporting Burton Fleming Hedgehogs 
Ali Blyth 
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Items for publication in the March issue should reach me by 25/5/23 
Contact Carly and Rob Webb - burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Biennial Village Walkabout 
 The biennial village Taskforce walkabout is due to take place on Monday 
22 May 2023. 
 ‘Walkabouts’ give parish council representatives a formal opportunity to 
identify routine work to be carried out by the village taskforce team 
within the built-up part of villages i.e. between village nameplates, and 
are held biennially.  Items of work identified on the walkabout, which 
fall within the scope of work the teams can do, will be carried out      
according to priority during their regular visits and will be completed by 
the end of the grass cutting season. The basic tasks which can be      
undertaken by the village taskforce teams include: minor pothole       
repairs, street asset painting, sign repair and washing, and the cutting 
back of overgrown vegetation. As in previous years any issues raised by 
the parish council on the walkabout which are outside the scope of what 
the taskforce team can deal with will be noted and referred to the     
relevant section for their consideration. It has to be appreciated 
though that, due to the present financial constraints, these can only be 
addressed on a priority basis and no guarantee can be given that work 
will be undertaken.  
  
If anyone has any relevant concerns they wish for the Parish Council to 
raise at the Walkabout then these should be sent to the Clerk by no   
later than close of play, Friday 12th May 2023. Please 
email clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk or send via post to: Clerk to Burton 
Fleming Parish Council, 5 Weldon Court, Weaponness Park, Scarborough 
YO11 2UA 

KING CHARLES III 
CORONATION  
6th MAY 2023 

mailto:clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk
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Should you wish to report any relevant concerns, make comments, or 
submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate 
to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following 
details:  

Tel: 07542874957, 
Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

If anyone is interested in sponsoring the Newsletter for one month 
at a cost of £28 please contact  

Jennifer Hobson  
Tel 07542874957  

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Reports of Fly-Tipping 
There has been a crate obstructing the footpath between Little Acre 
and Hall Farm for a couple of weeks.  Prior to this is was a cycle         
carrier.  Could residents please refrain from storing their unwanted 
goods on public footpaths. 

Next Parish Council Meeting 
The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 10 May 2023 at 7pm in 
the Village Hall. This will be the Annual Parish Meeting followed by the 
Annual Meeting of the Parish Council. 

Your local PCSO 
Your local PCSO is Steven Sharp PCSO 7568, Driffield Neighbourhood 
Policing Team 
>     Office Number 01482 399093 
>     Ext 1993 
Steven.Sharp.7568@humberside.pnn.police.uk 

East Riding of Yorkshire Council Parish election on Thursday 04 May 
2023 
Visit https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/council/elections-and-voting/
election-notices/ to see the Notice of Election 
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S CHURCH 

 
May  7th 11am  Celebration Service Revd Barbara 
 
  14th 11am  Morning Prayer  Roger Askham 
 
  21st  11am  Holy Communion  Revd Barbara 
 
  28th 11am  Holy Communion (said) Revd Barbara 
 
PLEASE NOTE: There will be a service of Holy Communion on           
Ascension Day - Thurs 18th May at 10am followed by refreshments. 
 
FORDON: 28th May - Celebration Open Day  1 - 3pm followed by Open 
Air Service 
 
Prayer & Praise every Monday at 9.30am (except Bank Holidays) 
 
Please come along to our POPINS every Tuesday 10am - 11.30am.      
Refreshments & chatter, we’re a friendly bunch!! 
 
A FEW WORDS FROM ME 
 
Dear Friends, 
 

I guess many of you, like me, have only known our late Queen as       
monarch through your lives and so now we have a king and somehow it 
feels very strange. We have listened to the wonderful tributes to the 
late queen and after 70 years on the throne how could King Charles  
possibly follow that. 

Well, he will, in a different way, life has changed dramatically over the 
last 70 years but at the heart of the coronation is the pledge of the 
monarch to be dedicated to the people of this nation & the              
commonwealth with the help & guidance of God. He will be the Defender 
of the Faith and I believe that all people are ‘defenders of the faith’. 

The right of all of us to believe in the power and love of almighty God 
and of his Son, Jesus Christ. He is ‘King of kings and Lord of lords.’ 
May you have a joyous Coronation time wherever you may be. 
 
With Love, 

Revd Barbara 

mailto:Steven.Sharp.7568@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Future Dates 
Thursday 1st June - Whist Drive 2pm, tea and biscuits £2.50 and a 
raffle. 
Saturday 10th June - Coffee Morning 10 - 11.30am, all welcome. 
Sunday 11th June - Private Party 
Monday 19th June - Private Party 
 
BURTON FLEMING SUNFLOWER, MARROW AND PUMPKIN    
COMPETITION RETURNS! 
We intend to plan for this in the next month so this is just a prior     
announcement  for all of you to get planting your seeds. The competition 
is open to Burton Fleming residents only and all sunflower, pumpkins and 
marrows must be homegrown by the entrant and/or immediate family. 
More information in next month’s newsletter.  
 
WANT TO HIRE THE HALL ????? 
 
We still have some availability for 2023, feel free to contact Kate to 
pencil in any special dates. Exceptional value, great facilities. IF YOU 
are interested in booking the hall come and have a look round as to what 
it offers including new refurbished kitchen and toilets.  
Hire Rates are: £10.00 ph for residents/£12 ph for non-residents/
£15 ph for business etc.  
Weddings and other events are by negotiation taking into account     
numbers attending etc.   

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS – MAY 2023 

BURTON FLEMING PLAYGROUND NEWS 
 
IT’S SPRING/SUMMER! It’s great to see the 
playground being used!  
 
We are devising a WhatsApp group for Playground 
communications and maintenance days. If you wish 
to be involved please text your telephone number 
and name to: Ali on 07734053699.  
Repair day TBA in May  
 
Kind regards  
The Playground Committee  
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Rudston Rascals Playgroup 

 
The Playgroup is every Thursday morning 10-11.30am, at Rudston       
Village Hall. Toys and craft activities provided. Babies, toddlers and  
pre-schoolers all welcome. £1 per child. Refreshments available.  

 
Burton Fleming History Group 

 
The annual outing is to The Scarborough Fair Collection and Vintage 
Transport Museum starting at 1.30pm on Thursday, 18th May 2023.  £8 
per person (less depending on numbers). Refreshments                    
available. Everyone welcome.  Anyone wishing to go who is not already 
on the list, please contact Brenda on 01262 470349 by 5th May. 

 
Rudston Tennis Club 

 
We are looking for players of all abilities to join our 
small, but friendly club. We offer a range of               
opportunities to play socially, just for fun or             

competitively. Whether you are looking to give tennis a 
try for the first time or you are an experienced player, 
phone Jane Crossley on 07894228956 for more information. 

 
Rudston Bowls Club 

 
Have you ever fancied trying Lawn Bowls?, it's 

great exercise and fun too. With the new  
season about to start, I thought it was the ideal 
time to see if anyone wanted to join our club. We 
compete in the Driffield League, play friendly 
matches with other clubs and have in house     
competitions. So if you fancy giving it a try we can 
provide instruction and everything you need for a 

taster. Membership is only £30 per season, if you’re interested…………...
…... contact Ian and Diane Trudgett on 01262 420019 or 07484 857837. 
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April Lottery 2023 Winners  
1st Prize Judy Davison  £25  
2nd Prize Margaret Lowther £15 
3rd Prize Mr B Clough   £10  
4th Prize Trish Hope   £5 
      
If you fancy a chance of winning some money whilst supporting the    
Village Hall please contact Kate Mercer on 470556. You can pay monthly, 
half-yearly or yearly by bank transfer or cash and the profits from this 
mainly go towards the INSURANCE costs of the hall, and other         
expenses.   
 
The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office.  
 
Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 if you are partaking for the first time for 
a personal number or numbers. 
 
Village Hall News  
 
The April Coffee Morning raised a fabulous £350 with Audrey, Elwyn 
and Anne’s stalls continuing to contribute to this figure. The bric-a-brac 
is increasing in popularity and we welcome all donations except clothing 
and can arrange collection via Kate. Yet again it was a bacon sell-out very 
early on with teacakes continuing to prove a popular lighter option. 
 
The Whist Drive in April raised £85 with consistent attendance and 
skill.   
 
The Village Hall Committee AGM was held on 17th April with the         
following people representing the hall: 
 
Trustees are: Mr David Woodcock, Mr Keith Wells, Mrs Kate Mercer  
Chairman: Mr David Woodcock.  
Treasurer/Booking Clerk: Mrs Kate Mercer. 
Secretarial support: Trish Stansfield 
Committee members: Carol Skelton, Gill Pike, Tricia Townsend, Helen 
England, Emma Hayton, Raymond Knowles.  
 
Accounts and minutes are available on request via any Committee     
member.  
 
Race the Waves was held at the Village Hall on Thursday 20th April 
over lunchtime. There were a variety of vehicles on display in the car 

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
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park which attracted a lot of attention. Many thanks to Anita 
Braithwaite for organising and overseeing this event supported by    
Naomi, together they provided a spectacular lunch with tea and coffee 
which was a sell-out.  
 

Diary Dates 
Chair Aerobics @ 1pm every Monday Please note there will be no Chair    

Aerobics on Monday 8th May. 
Indoor Bowls @ 2pm every Wednesday 
Whist Drive - details to follow due to voting 

 
Sunday 7th May Community Coronation party 2–5pm at the Village 
Hall. Get your red, white and blue themed clothing ready. There will be 
prizes for best dressed and a prize for the most decorative crown.  
There will be a marquee, DJ and a relaxed family environment, with a 
seated afternoon tea style experience in the main hall. Bring your own 
alcohol and camping chair if outside. All residents welcome and this is a 
free event supported by the Village Hall, the Church and the           
Playground.   
There will be a drop off and collection zone outside the Village Hall 
doors and parking is in the field opposite the Village Hall. There will be 
outdoor space for children to play in and there will be extra toilets in 
the carpark. Should anybody require picking up from home and being 
dropped back home this can be arranged by speaking to Emma Hayton, 
Trish Stansfield or Paula Bolam.  
Thank you to the volunteers who have decorated Front Street, both 
ponds and village green. The Village Hall will be decorated but it would 
be fabulous to see everyone making an effort to trim their houses. If 
you will struggle to decorate your own house there are volunteers who 
will come and help. Any queries re Coronation details please see Trish  
Stansfield or Emma Hayton.  
 
Wednesday 10th May – Parish Council AGM at 7pm 
Saturday 13th May – Coffee Morning 10 - 11.30am. Bacon butties and 
toasted teacakes. Homemade baking, Audrey’s squares, Elwyn’s stall 
alongside bric-a-brac and books. 
Tuesday 16th May – East Riding Children’s Centre is at the Village Hall 
10 - 11.30 with a fun play session for the under 5’s. Activities include 
play, singing and craft. It was exceptionally well attended last month, 
come and join the fun. Future dates – 13th June, 18th July, 15th   
August.  
Saturday 20th May – Private party  
Wednesday 24th May – Active Filey Cyclists 6-8pm 
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